Dear Western District Conference Pastors and Delegates to the 2015 Annual Assembly,

At our last Assembly in July 2014, a resolution was introduced by Rainbow Mennonite Church that would allow “pastors, with the affirmation of their congregations, . . . and without fear of censure, [to] officiate or refuse to officiate ceremonies that consecrate before God monogamous, life-long unions, regardless of the sexual orientation of those being united.” Because of the potentially significant impact of this resolution within Western District Conference (WDC) and on our relationship to other conferences and institutions in Mennonite Church USA, Rainbow Mennonite Church agreed to a request by the Resolutions Committee and the WDC Executive Board to enter into a year of discernment rather than taking immediate action. The goal of the discernment process was to seek to understand more completely the intent of the resolution, and the possible ramifications of adopting—or refusing to adopt—the resolution. We also rescheduled our 2015 Assembly to a later time, knowing that there might be actions by the Mennonite Church USA delegate body that could influence our decision-making.

In order to facilitate the discernment process, the Executive Board appointed a Discernment Task Force. This task force conducted a survey open to anyone who attends a WDC congregation. They also assisted the Executive Committee in planning and hosting two Reference Councils in November 2014 and April 2015 to explore issues raised by the resolution. More information on these events can be found on the WDC web site at mennowdc.org/annual-assembly. (You'll need to scroll down quite a bit to find the Reference Council materials).

Following this discernment process, we now stand ready to act on the resolution at our October Assembly. In an effort to provide more information before such action is taken, a set of “Frequently Asked Questions” has been prepared and approved by the Executive Board of WDC. We commend them to you for your further reflection and discernment in preparation for the Assembly. You are encouraged to share this document with your congregation, and to seek their counsel as you prepare to vote on the resolution.

Regardless of the outcome of the vote on this resolution, the WDC Executive Board affirms our fervent desire to remain in relationship and membership with Mennonite Church USA. In making the commitment to maintain that relationship, we recognize that we must also remain open to the counsel of the broader church regarding whatever decision we make.

Your prayerful attention to these matters is greatly appreciated as we prepare to gather in celebration of the fact that we are “Held Together in Christ” as God's people in Western District Conference.

In the Peace of Christ,

Richard Gehring

WDC Moderator

